
From: MCF Info MCF:EX <MCF.Info@gov.bc.ca>  
Sent: Monday, September 13, 2021 10:29 AM 
To: Clerks <Clerks@burnaby.ca> 
Subject: E-mail from the Honourable Katrina Chen, Minister of State for Child Care 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe. The City will never ask for personal or account information or account password through email. If you feel this email 
is malicious or a scam, please forward it to phishing@burnaby.ca 

 
VIA E-MAIL 

Ref:  263194 
His Worship Mayor Mike Hurley and Council 

City of Burnaby 
E-mail: clerks@burnaby.ca 
 
Dear Mayor Hurley and Council:  

Families throughout British Columbia are looking for access to inclusive, affordable, quality 
child care. As leaders, I know you are acutely aware of the needs in your community and share 
our government’s concerns and ambitions of providing access to an inclusive universal system of 
care. Although we have made significant progress over the last three years with nearly 26,000 
new licensed child care spaces approved for funding across Childcare BC’s space-creation 
initiatives, too many families still struggle to find the care they need in their local communities. 
With this in mind, I am emailing today to ensure you have received information about the 
opening of the Childcare BC New Spaces Fund, our province’s largest child care space creation 
initiative.  

In the 2021/22 intake for the New Space Fund program, we are focusing our efforts on 
expanding quality, inclusive, community-based child care in areas with the greatest need in 
alignment with provincial priorities and commitments under the Canada Wide Early Learning 
and Child Care Agreement. This means that only School Districts, Indigenous and local 
governments, not-for-profit organizations, and Indigenous not-for-profit organizations are 
eligible to apply for up to $3 million in grant funding per project. 

As an eligible organization, I encourage you to visit Childcare BC to review the New Spaces 
Fund program guidelines, FAQ, application form, and other resources. Further, I encourage you 
to seize this opportunity to partner with the Province to help address your community needs and 
serve families in your community with more affordable, quality child care.  

Note that the deadline to apply is November 16th, 2021 at 4:30 p.m. PST. 

Please do not hesitate to contact our Capital Funding program staff at MCF.CCCF@gov.bc.ca or 
1 888 338-6622 (option 5) for any additional questions you may have.  
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Thank you for the work you do for families in your community.  

Sincerely,  

 

 

Katrina Chen 

Minister of State for Child Care 

 

Sent on behalf of the Minister of State by: 

 
This communication and any accompanying document is confidential and is intended solely for the addressed recipient(s). If you received 
this e-mail message in error, please delete the e-mail and any attachments and contact the Client Relations Branch, Ministry of Children 
and Family Development at: MCF.Info@gov.bc.ca. 
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